

Salle THE FURRO

The Institutional Newsletter of de la salle araneta university

December 2015

MR. BANAGUAS IS NOMINATED IN THE 4TH GAWAD BAYANI NG KALIKASAN 2015

Mr. Glenn Banaguas, Adviser of the Environmental and Climate Change Research Institute, has been nominated in the 4th Gawad Bayani ng Kalikasan (GBK) 2015.

Mr. Banaguas, together with ten other shortlisted nominees from all over the country, attended the GBK Awards Ceremony on December 2, at the NISMED Auditorium in UP Diliman, Quezon City.

The GBK awards are given by the Center for Environmental Concerns-Philippines every year to honor Filipinos who tirelessly work for the protection of the environment and the defense of human rights.

Seven commendations—three individual awards (Gawad sa Indibidwal), three organization awards (Gawad sa Organisasyon), and a most distinguished award for an individual or organization (Natatanging Gawad)were announced during the ceremony.







#DakiLangSitentA La Salle Araneta

Br. Jun's Christmas Message



Mr. Polanco visits South Korea Partner Universities



College Weeks



In the late 1950's THE FURROWS was the name of the official student publication of the Araneta Institute of Agriculture (AIA). This institution was first known as AIA when it started as an agricultural school in 1946.

The concept of THE FURROWS was adopted once more in 2002 when Gregorio Araneta University Foundation (GAUF) became a full-fledged member of the Lasallian Family; and henceforth, 'twas called the DE LA SALLE-ARANETA UNIVERSITY. Since the turnover up to school year 2005-2006, it became the official institutional newsletter.

Today, De La Salle Araneta University, now enriched with the heritage of Lasallian schools and a partnership with a 334-year old educational tradition that has its roots in Rheims, France, has recreated and revived THE FURROWS, as it informs its collaborators and stakeholders through its regular publication and dissemination.

DLSAU HOSTS 2ND NATIONAL BIDA YOUTH CAMP







Our university hosted the 2nd National BIDA Youth Camp, with the theme "Kwentuhang Kabataan, BIDA para sa Bayan!", on November 28-29.

The two-day youth camp, organized by the Catholic Educational Association of the Philippines (CEAP) as its flagship program for youth empowerment, will be attended by over 500 participants from different CEAP member schools from all over the country.

The convention aims to provide a venue for Filipino youth from various sectors to come together and create a new culture of citizenship and leadership founded on stewardship.

This year, with the advent of the 2016 national elections in a few months, the youth camp will focus on voter's education.



THE BROTHER PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

This year has been one of the most memorable years for our university on many fronts. This year, we successfully transitioned from a semestral year to a trimestral academic year, inaugurated several new structures and facilities, and strengthened our linkages with other universities here and abroad. Our collective dream of transforming DLSAU into a GREAT university is slowly being realized, and our entire community deserves all the credit for it.

This coming Christmas, as we take time to be with our families and loved ones, let us not forget that Christmas is truly about gratitude and service: As we give thanks for all the gifts, good fortune, and happiness that we have received throughout the year, we must not forget that we must also live lives that help, inspire, and serve others.

Merry Christmas!

Br. Narciso S. Erguiza, Jr. FSC University President

MR. POLANCO VISITS SK PARTNER UNIVERSITIES

To further strengthen the existing relationships of the University with South Korean colleges and universities, University Chancellor Mr. Christopher Polanco visited five (5) SK schools from November 13-20. Aside from meeting with the administrators of the different partner schools, Mr. Polanco also visited the four (4) College of **Business and Management students** who are presently in three SK universities for their exchange programs. In addition, he took the opportunity to present Han Nam University President Dr. Hyung Tae Kim a plaque of recognition for his efforts in furthering the collaboration and partnership between Han Nam and DLSAU.

Overall, Mr. Polanco had a very productive visit—ushering in more invitations from SK colleges and universities for us to participate in their different student exchange programs.



COLLEGE WEEKS

COLLEGE OF ARTS,
SCIENCE, AND TECHNOLOGY (CAST)
"CASTELLATIONS:
REMINISCING THE PAST AND
LOOKING FORWARD TO GREATNESS"
NOVEMBER 10 — 13





COLLEGE OF
VETERINARY MEDICINE AND
AGRICULTURAL SCIENCES
(CVMAS)
"NO LABELS, NO FACTIONS,
ONE CVMAS"
NOVEMBER 3 – 6

College of Business and Management (CB)
"Creating a Legacy and
Building Business Beyond Boundaries"
October 27 – 29





Unleashing Greatness

Dakilang Sitenta La Salle Araneta January 25 – 31, 2015



CALL: (02) 330 9128 to 33 loc. 133 TEXT: 0906 45 DLSAU

EMAIL: senior.high@dlsau.edu.ph



DONATE. OWN A TREE.

MAKE A DIFFERENCE IN THE ENVIRONEMENT AND IN SOMEONE'S LIFE.

CALL: (02) 524 46 11 loc. 247 EMAIL: eijaydepaz@gmail.com



THE FURROWS

is published monthly by the Office of the University President - Communications 2/F Office of the President, Life Sciences Building, De La Salle Araneta University, Malabon City, Philippines. (+632)330.9128 to 33 Loc. 144

Editor: Ms. Karen Keith Panganiban

Graphic Artist: Engr. Ricardo Mercene III

Mr. Jerome Lagua

Contributors:

Mr. Christopher Polanco

Mr. Glenn Banaguas

Dr. Alex Pasion

Mr. Travis Jerome Naraval Ms. Annie de la Cruz (CEAP) Ms. Mabel Gervacio (CB-CSC) Mr. Angelo Wisco (CVMAS-CSC)
TINIG Student Publication (Photos)



facebook.com/DLSAranetaU

@DLSAranetaU